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Job Name: Brentwood Local Plan ï Transport Modelling 

Job No: 28085 

Note No: 28085-BLPTM-TN01 v2 

Date: 05/06/2018 

Prepared By: David Cope 

Subject: Junction Modelling - Review of Junctions Modelled and Data 

 

Introduction 

Peter Brett Associates LLP (PBA) have been undertaking transport modelling work for 
Brentwood Borough Council (BBC) since 2013 to support the development of a transport 
evidence base for the BBC Local Plan. As part of this work, several junction models were 
developed which were used to assess impact of the Local Plan.  
 
The previous models were developed in 2012 and as part of this updated study a review of 
the junctions identified previously, has been undertaken, along with a review of the traffic 
data used. The purpose of the review is to show that the junctions to be modelled are 
adequate and that any data used is suitable for the modelling of the Local Plan. 
 
The previous modelling work looked at four development options within the borough and has 
been used to inform the development of a preferred option, which is now the subject of this 
new study. 
 
For all junctions, the following peak periods have been used for the assessment and the 
same periods will be maintained in the study update: 
 

¶ AM Peak: 08:00 to 09:00 

¶ PM Peak: 17:00 to 18:00 
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Review of Junctions Modelled 

As part of the previous work, a total of 23 junctions were modelled. This included junctions 
on the Essex highway network, but at that time excluded the M25 junctions 28 and 29. 
 
Further discussions are ongoing with Highways England to understand the availability of data 
and existing models for the two M25 junctions, to inform the study and are therefore omitted 
from this review. There is an existing VISSIM model for junction 28, which would seem to 
meet the requirements for testing at this junction. 
 
The previous work undertaken has been used to inform the selection of the junctions to be 
modelled within the new study, along with TrafficMaster speed plots for the AM and PM 
peaks, provided by Essex County Council. 
 
The first step has been to review the outputs from the previous study. The outputs from the 
previous modelling work was reported in óBrentwood Local Plan ï Development Options ï 
Highway Modellingô, Peter Brett Associates, February 2018. Following a review of this work, 
several junctions were shown to work well within capacity within the development option that 
most closely replicated the preferred option. 
 
The junctions that have been removed from the new study are shown in Table 1, along with 
the highest RFC (Ratio of flow to capacity). 
 

Junction 
ID 

Location 
AM Peak Highest 

RFC 
PM Peak Lowest 

RFC 

4 A128 Ongar Road/ Western 
Avenue 

0.65 0.71 

9 B185 Kings Road/B186 Queens 
Road 

0.76 0.84 

11 Weald Road/Western Road 0.49 0.69 

21 A127 Westbound/Thorndon 
Avenue 

0.64 0.49 

 
Table 1: Omitted Junctions from New Study 
 
The next step has been to review the remaining junctions against the TrafficMaster plots and 
the location of the development within the preferred option. 
 
The junctions that have been identified to require junction modelling are shown on Figure 1, 
overlaid onto the TrafficMaster Plots. 
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Figure 1: Junction Locations for Assessment ï AM Peak 

 

Figure 2: Junction Locations for Assessment ï PM Peak 
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